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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
August 6, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room A
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Pat Schorr (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Danny Ferreira (arr. 3:12)
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research 
The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania and the group discussed the following items:
Audit #767 – Clerk of the Court: the committee briefly reviewed the findings of the audit and Chairwoman Schorr volunteered to lead the review for the next meeting.
Chairwoman Schorr asked staff to invite a representative of the administration to attend the next meeting to discuss the status of the conversion to self-insurance for employee health care, including accumulation of reserve accounts and claims rates to date. The committee is particularly interested in the reserves for expenses incurred but not reported which was noted as an issue by the Council Auditor; has the reporting policy changed with the change in administrations? Ms. Schorr explained the difference between the reporting on reserve fund accumulation and the reporting on claims incurred. 
Chairwoman Schorr asked for follow-up on the commission’s recommendation at from last month that the City follow up with the independent authorities on whether their executive director employment contracts to determine if they comply with the provisions of Sec. 215.425, F.S. regarding length of severance payouts. 
Audit #765 – Supervisor of Elections: Commissioner Hodges reported on his experience as a poll worker and the relative lack of rigor in tracking and verifying attendance as reported by the auditor. He noted that this audit, like nearly every other the commission reviews, identifies too many employees with “super user” access to computer systems. The Supervisor of Elections’ responses indicated agreement with the auditor’s recommendations but did not say how he would implement remedies. The response that there is no evidence of any fraud or wrong-doing begs the question of how that could be determined since the verification procedures are so lax. How would any wrong-doing have been identified? Commissioner Anania will review this audit.
At the full TRUE Commission meeting Chairwoman Schorr will ask if there is interest in having a presentation from the Council Auditor’s Office on the basics of governmental fund accounting – appropriations, encumbrances, budget authority versus cash, inter-fund transfers, etc. She will also ask for a representative of the Finance Department to come to a future meeting after the budget is completed to discuss the City’s accounting for employee group health self-insurance, the accumulation of self-insurance reserves and accounting for expenses incurred but not yet paid.
Ms. Schorr requested a copy of the Sheriff’s Office red light camera financial report for 2014. It appears the reporting system may have changed from 2014 to 2015 and she is interested in comparing the formats.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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